[bookmark: _GoBack]ANNEX with recommendations related to the statement by the International Labour Office

The findings of the recently launched joint ILO and CHI report entitled ‘Child migrants in child labour; An invisible group in need of attention. A study based on child helpline case records’ [footnoteRef:1]emphasize the importance of initiating social policies – including those that address child labour - which pay special attention to the situation of migrant children. The ILO calls on the Committee to promote this message in its work with member States. Specific recommendations include: [1:  The report is available at: http://www.ilo.org/ipec/areas/Migration_and_CL.] 


Policy recommendations:
1) Governments must recognize the unique risks that migrant boys and girls face and ensure that the rights of all children – including migrant children - are protected. Initiatives against child labour should include attention to migrant children, and migration regimes should adhere to the widely ratified ILO child labour Conventions Nos. 138 and 182 and the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child, and contribute to ensuring freedom from child labour and access to free quality education.
2) Governments in receiving countries should scale-up child labour monitoring mechanisms and improve the oversight of child labour in the informal economy, where most migrant children work. In particular, governments should capitalize on the newly adopted ILO Convention No. 189 (2011) regarding domestic work to ensure adequate working conditions in a sector in which many migrant children -  girls in particular - tend to end up exploited.

3) Youth of working age who live in communities where migration for work is common must be provided with the necessary life skills and vocational training to prepare them if they should choose to migrate, while also offering access to credit and loan facilities at reasonable interest rates (to reduce the risk of financial exploitation, dependence and bondage). Simultaneously, stimulating local job markets to create viable alternatives should be a priority.

Research recommendations:
4) Future research on social issues (including child labour) should systematically include a focus on migration, with data disaggregated by internal versus external migration, independent versus family migration, and birth registration. The impact of possible family dysfunction and threat of forced marriage on migration decisions also deserve further research attention.

5) A global study is furthermore recommended on the transnational cooperation measures necessary to ensure the protection of children on the move and to guarantee their rights independently of their immigration status. Such a study should be guided by the Convention on the Rights of the Child, the ILO child labour Conventions Nos. 138 and 182, and other relevant international standards, and take full account of the recommendations adopted during the Committee on the Rights of the Child’s Day of General Discussion on 28 September 2012.
